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Miracle on 34th Street by John Cook 
 

Produced by special arrangement with  
PLAYWRIGHTS GUILD OF CANADA 
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Technical Director  John Bonnell 

Sound/ Lights  Frank Maloney 

Set     John Bennett, Brian Billard,  

    Stephanie Morgan 
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Special Thanks to: 
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Thanks to our COMMUNITY PARTNER: 



Could this be you? 

Theatre CBS is looking for people interested in 
community theatre. Experience is NOT required! 
If you’re an adult with passion, commitment and a 
desire to be part of a fun team, we want to hear 
from you! Email us at TheatreCBS@gmail.com. 

Notes from the Director: 
 
Welcome to the TCBS studio for our third annual on-stage radio play! 
We are thrilled and grateful that you have come out to support local 
theatre by taking in this Christmas classic which challenges us to 
believe “even when common sense tells us not to.” 
 
There are many stories out there that tackle the old question of 
whether Santa Claus is “real” including Yes, Virginia, There is a Santa 
Claus, The Polar Express, One Magical Christmas and this evening’s 
offering of Miracle on 34th Street. 
 
As you might well imagine, there is a ton of reading online about the 
pros and cons of believing or not believing in Santa Claus. Some 
people, on both ends of the spectrum, take it extremely seriously. In 
2022, Matthew A. MacDonald wrote Santa Claus is Real: A 
Philosophical Polemic in which he states, “The story of Santa 
embodies our innate longing for magic, mystery, comfort, and joy. This 
longing is real, profound, and fulfilled whenever we share the story of 
Santa with each other and participate in this magical tradition, no 
matter how old we are. ...re-discovering one’s sense of child-like 
innocence and wonder, can be a recipe for levity and, ultimately, joy. 
Why rob kids of that?” On the other end of the spectrum, in 2018 
Joseph Brean wrote a piece in The National Post called Why it’s 
morally wrong to lie to your children about Santa Claus and other fairy 
tales. Mr. Brean tears apart the “annual low point in parents 
ceremonially lying to children.”  
 
Anyway, you get the idea. Theatre is all about creating miracles and 
magic, and the eternal optimist in me hopes you agree more with 
MacDonald than Brean… Why rob yourself of that? 
 
Most of our cast tonight will be familiar to our regular audience 
members. However, you will meet some new talent as well. We are 
delighted to have three young performers acting alongside their 
parents. I hope the seeds planted here will blossom into future roles. 
We have also had several new folks helping us behind the scenes for 
whom we are extremely grateful. It has been a true pleasure and a lot 
of fun working with this incredibly supportive cast and crew. 
 
Here's wishing you miracles and magic this Christmas. May you 
always believe and embrace the wonder and innocence of the season. 
 

Gord Billard 




